
Feagin Mill Middle School 

November 1, 2021 School Council Meeting Minutes 

 

Name of School: Feagin Mill Middle School 

Meeting Date: November 1, 2021 

School Council Members Present: 

 Mr. Sams             Mrs. Blasche                    Mrs. Renteria-Silva    

 Mr. Hinson              Mrs. Fleming       Mrs. Hester 

 Dr. Brock             Mrs. Kilmer                      

School Council Members Absent:  

Mrs. Wideman was absent 

Chairperson:   

Vice Chairperson:  

Secretary:  Mrs. Fleming and Mrs. Kilmer                

Introduction/Nominations/Elections: 

 Meeting began at 8am via zoom. Mr. Sams introduced everyone who was 
attending and opened up nominations for three open positions.  FMMS council 
was looking for 1 parent-business person for 1 year term and another parent for a 
2 year term as well a 1 year parent member. Mrs. Renteria-Silva and Mrs. Hester 
were both nominated. Next meeting will be held in December. 

Principal Report:  

 Covid Procedures and Update: Feagin Mill is still following Covid protocol 
such as hand sanitizer stations, dividers on the classroom tables, lightened load in 
cafeteria, and monitoring quarantines.  

 After School Tutoring: Mr. Sams mentioned the After School Program (ASP) is 
in place Monday through Thursday each week and the cafeteria workers are 
providing a snack. 

 Pack Time: It is taking place on Tuesdays and Thursdays each week.  Data is 
being used to help create the courses.  Parents can view the courses being offered 
for this (remediation and enrichment) to help their child choose where they should 
go during this time. 

 Technology Update: Every classroom now has a video board and in 2022-2023 
school year, FM is hoping to have a 1 to 1 ratio with students and chromebooks.  
This will allow the students to take them home and work independently. 



 Renovations Summer of 2022: Feagin Mill is 25 years old and is getting 
renovated with all new carpet, flooring, ceilings and lighting as well as painted 
and automatic bleachers in the gym. 

 Celebrating Great News: Both football teams (7th and 8th) played for the 
championship.  This is the first time in school history both teams were in it.  
Cheer team won the county championship this past Saturday with an excellent 
performance. Band, Ag, FCCLA, and FBLA are representing our school well.  
We have pigs in the barn and the band is growing. We will have a drama club and 
a FM pageant this school year. Canned food and sock drive went well.  Students 
and teachers participated in Red Ribbon Week. 

Questions or Comments: 

 Mr. Sams asked the Council if anyone had any questions or comments.  Mr. Sams 
encouraged Council members and parents to come to school and speak with him 
in regards to any concerns.  Dr. Brock introduced herself and spoke about the 
PBIS program and how successful it has been already.  Next meeting will be held 
in December. 


